

PENILAIAN SUMATIF TENGAH SEMESTER
SMA ISLAM TERPADU MANBA'UL HUDA
TAHUN AJARAN 2023-2024

MATA PELAJARAN : BAHASA INGGRIS

HARI/TANGGAL: JUM'AT/22 MARET 2024

KELAS : X IPS

GURU : ATO SUGIARTO, S.Pd

Text 1 (No. 1-2)

Green Miles West

The substitution of "West" in our name replacing "California" is the result of an agreement we reached with California Gardening Association, following a protest over the original use of "California" in our name. We hope this does not create any confusion among our loyal customers. While this represent a change from our initial name introduction, it does not change the quality of products we offer our customers

1. The company assures its customers that they will always maintain the . . . of their products.
 - A. price
 - B. origin
 - C. quality
 - D. sale
 - E. Quantity
2. The name "Green Miles West" is
 - A. a new name was given to Green Miles California
 - B. a new name of a merger of two company
 - C. a new name given from The California Gardening Association
 - D. a name of a new company that deals with gardening
 - E. a name given to a company formed by the Gardening Association

Text 2 (3-4)

Attention

All students must join the class meeting from 15th December to 21st Desember2008

Principal

Nathalie

3. What kind of the text is it ?
 - A. A letter
 - B. A label
 - C. A postcard
 - D. An announcement
 - E. Memo
4. What is the text about ?
 - A. The class meeting in a school.
 - B. The winner of the class meeting.
 - C. An invitation to join a class meeting.
 - D. The plan of having a class meeting.
 - E. Discussion about holding a class meeting

Text 3 (No. 5-7)

Attention Please!

Students of grade XII are welcome to attend a morning seminar on :

HOW TO PREPARE FOR THE FINAL EXAMINATION

You can learn a lot from Mr. Budi Umar, a well-known education consultant.

Date : July, 27th, 2018

Time : 07.30

Venue : School main hall

Don't miss this free event. Seats are limited.

To reserve your seat, please call Kemal : 0812 69795677 Or 085234576

5. The advantages of attending the seminar that students get are able
 - a. To meet the education consultant
 - b. To prepare for the final examination
 - c. To teach strategies for the final examination
 - d. To get the free chance of joining the seminar
 - e. To be a presenter in that seminar
6. Who will come to the morning seminar?
 - a. All students
 - b. Mr. Budi Umar
 - c. Students of class XII
 - d. All students and their neighbours
 - e. Student who is the best in class XII
7. "To reserve your seat, please" The word "reserve" is closest in meaning to....
 - a. Book
 - b. Buy
 - c. Get
 - d. Sit
 - e. Confirm

Text 4

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENT

To : All students

We would like to inform you, that we would be having the school holiday from Thursday 8th to Saturday 10th August 2015.

During the holiday, our school has already made plans! We want to go camping in the Highlands to a place called Aviemore. It's an outdoor centre where you can learn to climb, canoe and fish and do all sorts of exciting things.

Of course, we have to take you to Edinburgh Castle and the Festival too. Don't worry; you aren't going to be bored! The school pays for all students, so you are free of charge.

Don't forget to take your changing clothes with you. it may be wet. For those who want to go, please meet Mr. Ananta at the teacher's office.

Sincerely Yours

Principal

8. What should the students do to join the activity?
 - a. To pay for the trip
 - b. To go to the teacher's office
 - c. To meet the headmaster
 - d. To bring the changing clothes
 - e. To visit principal's house
9. From the text we know that
 - a. There are at least 5 activities that the school offers
 - b. The students should bring their own food
 - c. The holiday will last for two days
 - d. The holidays won't be excited
 - e. All student will be examined in the Highlands
10. The text is written to
 - a. To give information about the activity on school holiday
 - b. To describe an outdoor activity on school holiday
 - c. To remind students about an outdoor activity
 - d. To announce the school thursday matter
 - e. To persuade students on joining student club in the holiday

11. She _____ her homework yet.
- doesn't do
 - didn't do
 - hasn't done
 - doesn't done
 - don't
12. We _____ each other for a long time.
- don't know
 - didn't know
 - knows
 - haven't known
 - Don't
13. By the time you arrive, I _____ my work.
- will finish
 - finish
 - have finished
 - finished
 - Has finish
14. He _____ his keys.
- lose
 - loses
 - lost
 - is losing
 - losing
15. They _____ to Paris three times.
- went
 - goes
 - are going
 - have gone
 - Had

History of the Wright Brothers



Wilbur and Orville Wright, famously called The Wright Brothers, were the pioneers of aviation. The brothers invented the first fully practical aeroplane in 1905. Two years before they made the first aeroplane, they invented the first powered, sustained, and controlled aeroplane flight.

Wilbur Wright was born on April 16, 1867. He was born near Millville, Indiana. The younger brother, Orville Wright, was born in 1871. The family had five children with Wilbur Wright was the middle child.

Their father, Milton Wright, often left his family because of his job. His occupation was a bishop. He often bought back small toys for his children when he got home from his journey. One day in 1878, Milton brought back a small model helicopter made of cork, bamboo, and paper. The toy helicopter was powered by a rubber band to twirl its blades. The toy's design was based on the French aeronautical pioneer, Alphonse Pénaud. The Wright Brother was fascinated by the toy and its mechanics. Because of that, they pursued their interests in aeronautics and flying.

Years after that, the Wright Brothers invented the wings design that is able to fly an aeroplane. Their invention was based on how birds angled their wings for balance and control. They were trying to emulate how birds fly which later developed a concept called "wing warping". They succeeded in flying their first plane after adding a moveable rudder to their prototype on December 17, 1903. Wilbur was the pilot of that historical flight. He flew their plane for 59 seconds at 852 feet.

However, their success was not appreciated. The press, as well as fellow flight experts, were reluctant to give the Wright Brothers acknowledgment. With that, Wilbur decided to go to Europe in 1908. He got more credits there. People also gave good response about their achievements. Orville joined his brother in Europe in 1909 along with Katharine, their younger sister.

The Wright Brother became popular in Europe. They had the celebrity status. They even got hosted by royals and heads of state. They also constantly got featured in the press.

Before returning to the United States in 1909, they began to sell their aeroplanes. Their successful invention leads to them became wealthy businessmen. They were filling contracts for aeroplanes in Europe and the United States.

16. Who are the Wright Brothers?
 - a. The Wright Brothers are the inventors of helicopters.
 - b. The Wright Brothers are fans of aviation industry.
 - c. The Wright Brothers are successful and experienced pilots.
 - d. The Wright Brothers are the pioneers of aviation.
 - e. The Wright Brothers are the experts in aviation.
17. How did the Wright Brothers developed high interest in aeronautics?
 - a. Their father often brought them mechanical toys.
 - b. Their father always took them to see how things fly.
 - c. They were amazed by how the birds fly with their wings.
 - d. They were seeing aeroplanes a lot.
 - e. They were amazed by flying objects.
18. "The Wright Brothers was *fascinated* by the toy and its mechanics." The italicized word has closest meaning to....
 - a. repulsed
 - b. indifferent
 - c. bored
 - d. disenchanted
 - e. thrilled
19. "They were trying to *emulate* how birds fly which later developed a concept called 'wing warping'." The italicized word has closest meaning to....
 - a. change
 - b. surpass
 - c. manipulate
 - d. reduce
 - e. neglect
20. According to the text, which one of the following statements that is FALSE?
 - a. The Wright Brothers successfully developed their research.
 - b. The Wright Brother gained their fame instantly.
 - c. Wilbur Wright was able to fly his plane in 59 seconds at 852 feet.
 - d. Orville Wright went to Europe to join his older brother.
 - e. The Wright Brothers' works were accepted by the public.

Text for No. 21-30

My idol

Afgan has always been my favorite singer. I had always been thinking of how I would feel when I met him. Then I was suddenly hit by lightning when I found out Afgan was coming to town for a concert in a local auditorium. A day before the concert, there would be a meet and-greet event at a local radio station. Feeling excited, I packed all my Afgan's CDs to get his signature at the event.

On that bright and sunny Saturday morning, the radio station was full of Afganism (that's how Afgan's fans are called). They sat on the chairs prepared inside the radio station's lobby. Some stood in rows in the front yard of the radio station. A spot inside a lobby was prepared with a mini stage for Afgan's singing performance and a table for Afgan to sign Afganism's memorabilia. Finally, after about 40 or 50 minutes wait, Afgan showed up from inside the radio station. He smiled and waved to all Afganism who had been waiting excitedly saying, "Good morning. How are you all?" The crowd went crazy. The shouts sounded like a mix of "Fine, thank you" and screams of Afgan's name. Then, he started the event by singing his hit single "Dia dia dia".

Afganism went even crazier; they sang along with him throughout the song. Of course, I did too. I couldn't take my eyes off this amazing singer who had released three albums. When he was finished with the song, the host announced that it was time for autographing the memorabilia. I prepared my CDs and began to stand in the line. When I arrived at the table, I was speechless. It was unreal just seeing him that close. I thought it was really cool seeing him like that because he really just felt like a normal person, which was awesome. He asked my name so that he could write it on the CD to say "To Mia, Love Afgan". He was also very friendly, so I didn't feel too nervous when I had a chance to take pictures with him. He was just an amazing person. That was one of the best days in my personal life history.

21. How did the writer feel when she knew that Afgan came to town?

- A. She felt excited *
- B. She felt confuse
- C. She felt unhappy
- D. She felt curious
- E. She felt happy

22. What is the synonym of "autograph" ?

- A. Waved *
- B. Signature
- C. Memorabilia
- D. Showed up
- E. Showed down

23. The synonym "hit by lightning" is ?

- A. Surprised *
- B. Excited
- C. Waved
- D. Memorabilia
- E. Signature

24. How did the fans wait for autographing the memorabilia?

- A. They run in hurry
- B. They wait in lobby
- C. They stand in the line *
- D. They sit down on the chair
- E. They hurry

25. When and where was the meet and greet event?

- A. Sunday morning, in sport center
- B. Saturday morning, in local radio station *

- C. Sunday afternoon, in local radio station
 - D. Saturday afternoon, in sport center
 - E. Saturday night, in sport station
26. What is Afganism?
- A. It's one of Afgan's albums
 - B. It's Afgan's fanbase's name *
 - C. It's the title of Afgan's song
 - D. It's Afgan's management name
 - E. It's Afgan's title song
27. What is the antonym of "excited" ?
- A. Very Sad *
 - B. Happy
 - C. Very happy
 - D. Waved
 - E. Sad
28. What is the synonym of "nervous" ?
- A. Sad
 - B. Excited
 - C. Previous
 - D. Anxious *
 - E. Happy
29. Where did Alfred Nobel work with John Ericsson?
- A. In Sweden
 - B. In the USA *
 - C. In Stockholm
 - D. In Heleneborg
 - E. In Saint Petersburg
30. What is the main idea of paragraph 2?
- A. Alfred Nobel devoted himself to the study of chemistry
 - B. His success with explosive finally led to the 1864 tragedy *
 - C. A big explosion in Heleneborg in Stockholm killed many people
 - D. A big explosion destroyed his factory in Heleneborg Stockholm
 - E. Alfred Nobel planned the safe manufacture and use of nitroglycerine

Goodluck!!!